
 

 

 
    

April 28, 2016 
2016 Orange County Charter Review Commission 
 
Ladies and Gentlemen: 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to offer my thoughts concerning the office of Orange County Property Appraiser relative to any 
proposals your Commission may choose to place on the 2016 ballot.  I respectfully suggest that you offer no proposals 
concerning my office, in this cycle. 
 
You will recall that the Charter was amended to change the status of the Property Appraiser from a Charter officer to a State 
Constitutional officer. For reasons listed below, I feel that bringing my office under the Charter once again, is not in the best 
interest of the citizens of Orange County. 
 
First, I feel strongly that there must be a separation of powers and function between the body that has the responsibility of 
raising taxes (i.e., the County Commission) and the official responsible to establish assessments at just value. By way of 
example, in Miami-Dade County, for years the Property Appraiser was an appointed officer under Charter Government. There 
was a perception in the minds of the public that whenever the Commission wanted more tax dollars, pressure could be 
brought against the Property Appraiser to increase assessments. While this perception was not correct due to the individuals 
who held the office of Property Appraiser, the County’s Value Adjustment Board was deluged with petitions from property 
owners who felt that assessment increases were being brought about for more revenue.  It was not unusual for there to be 
50,000-60,000 petitions in a year.  As a result, hearings were not even held in the year pertaining to the petition and in 
particular, the School Board was not receiving the revenues necessary to run that District.  The 2016 Legislature amended the 
Value Adjustment Board statute to provide a deadline for hearings directly as a result of the Miami-Dade County experience. 
 
Second, the office of Property Appraiser has County-wide responsibilities, equally within the incorporated and unincorporated 
areas of Orange County, while no individual Member of the County Commission has similar duties; the Members’ duties are 
geographically fragmented by District.  Additionally, there are tensions between members of the County Commission and 
members of City Commissions concerning overlapping duties.  The Property Appraiser’s duties and jurisdiction extends equally 
to all properties, whether or not they are within a City or the unincorporated area of the County. 
 
I realize that because the County Commission funds the operation of the Property Appraiser’s office, there is a natural 
tendency to want to control it.  State law counters that tendency by requiring the Department of Revenue (DOR) to approve 
the Property Appraiser’s budget. The County’s remedy if it disagrees with the DOR’s decision is to appeal the decision to the 
Governor and Cabinet; and in the interim, the County must continue to fund the budget as approved by the Department of 
Revenue.1 
  
In short, at this time, nothing is broke, so I respectfully submit that there is nothing for this Commission to fix. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Rick Singh, CFA 
Orange County Property Appraiser    

                                                 
1
  Board of County Commissioners of Broward County v. Parrish, 154 So. 3d 412 - Fla: Dist. Court of Appeals, 4th Dist., 

2014  


